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Welcome to this week’s Bulletin from the National Family Carer Network. You are receiving this because you are members of our organisation. If you no longer wish to subscribe please contact info@familycarers.org.uk.
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National

1. ‘Reaching out to Families’ report

The Foundation for People with Learning Disabilities has launched its ‘Reaching out to Families’ report which looks at the issues facing people with learning disabilities, and their families, from Black and Minority Ethnic (BME) communities. 

The report is aimed at Local Authorities, practitioners and service providers. It aims to highlight how these organisations can improve how they work with people with learning disabilities from BME communities.

The report will be accompanied by two guides: 

‘Guidance for culturally competent practice’ which helps practitioners and organisations look at their how culturally competent they are, and

‘Guidance for cultural competent planning’ which provides practical guidance and tools that can be used by/when supporting families and by people with learning disabilities themselves. 

Read the full report here:

http://www.learningdisabilities.org.uk/publications/reaching-out-report/
2. Government responds to Equality and Human Rights Commission Report on Disability Related Harassment 

The Government is committed to ensuring that everyone has the freedom to live their lives free from fear of targeted hostility or harassment on the grounds of a particular characteristic. It believes that disability-related harassment and hate crime should be viewed and dealt with just as seriously as any other type of harassment and hate crime. 

Government response to Hidden in Plain Sight (PDF, 57 pages, 237 KB)

http://odi.dwp.gov.uk/odi-projects/hidden-in-plain-sight.php  

It builds on the work set out in the "Challenge it, Report it, Stop it - the

Governments plan to tackle hate crime", and set outs the breadth of work being undertaken across government to tackle disability-related harassment and hate crime. 

The Home Office and Ministry for Justice collated responses to those recommendations relevant to the Criminal Justice System; and the Office for

Disability Issues collated the response from other relevant departments: the

Department for Education, the Department of Health; Department for

Communities and Local Government, and the Department for Transport. 

Hate crime action plan on the Home Office website

http://www.homeoffice.gov.uk/publications/crime/hate-crime-action-plan/
Source: Office for Disability Issues.
3. Developing the use of direct payments in residential care 

The Department wants to identify local authorities that would like to be involved in developing the use of direct payments in residential care. 

The White Paper 'Caring for our future: reforming care and support', published on 11 July, committed to "develop, in a small number of areas, the use of direct payments for people who have chosen to live in residential care to test this approach". 

Currently, direct payments only apply in community care. They are used successfully to give individuals and their carers better control over the care they receive. The Law Commission recommended expanding direct payments to residential care, and we have chosen to examine the proposal in more detail by establishing several development sites. 

We would welcome expressions of interest from local authorities looking to become development sites. 

The letter below contains more information, and an expression of interest form that must be completed and returned to:
scp-personalisation@dh.gsi.gov.uk by 5 October 2012. 

Letter to Directors of Adult Social Services: Developing the use of direct payments in residential care (PDF, 52K) 

http://www.choiceforum.org/docs/dpr.pdf 
Source: Department of Health, 24 July, 2012 

4. Banking Made Clear

Historically, many people with learning disabilities have had little control of their money. Family carers or support workers have largely taken responsibility for any financial management. Few opportunities have existed for people with learning disabilities to improve their financial knowledge and understanding. 
There is now an increased need for individuals with learning disabilities, who have the capacity, to be able to manage their finances independently. 

Barclays have developed a suite of accessible Barclays Money Skills resources - Banking made clear - aimed at helping people with learning disabilities build the understanding, skills and confidence they need to manage their money. 

Banking Made Clear was developed in partnership with the British Institute of Learning Disabilities (BILD) to address some of the issues that people with learning disabilities face every day when managing their own money. It consists of a comprehensive guide and a 'quick guide' to banking, a DVD with step-by-step instructions on various banking transactions, and a teaching pack to enable volunteers to run successful money management sessions. 

Click here to access the resource.

London
5. Disability Law Service free workshop

Nick Clark (London Development Officer) from the Disability Law Service will be holding a free workshop for parents at DSA's National Office on 21st August 2012 (1030 to 1300). The workshop will look at what the law says the council has to do if a person with disabilities needs support from social services and also what you can do if you are concerned about cuts to local services. 

The workshop is designed to help you to understand your son's/ daughter's rights and entitlements better so that you know what you can expect and what to do if you need more help than is offered by social services or if your son/daughter experiences discrimination. The learning tools are practical and the sessions are intended to raise confidence. 

Unfortunately, because of the way the workshop has been funded, we can only offer places to parents of adults with Down's syndrome who live in London. 

Please let me know ASAP if you would like attend. There are only a small number of places so seats will be allocated on a first come first served basis (one per family). 

Stuart Mills Information Officer Down's Syndrome Association 
Email: stuart.mills@downs-syndrome.org.uk  

Website: www.downs-syndrome.org.uk T:  0208 614 5100   F: 0208 614 5127
6. Easy Read Olympic Games Photo Competition 

The London Organising Committee of the Olympic and Paralympic Games have an Easy Read Section to their website http://www.london2012.com/easyread/ 

There is lots of information about the Games, what’s happening each day, how you can get involved and also there are easy read guides to all the sports. You can print off these guides and use them to help you enjoy the Games. 

The Smart Enterprise is really keen to encourage the use of these free guides and we’d also like to know all the ways that people are using the easy read guides to enjoy the Games. 

We’d like you to send us photos of how you or a group of you are using these easy read guides to enjoy the Olympic and the Paralympic Games. The winning picture will be chosen by people with learning disabilities and the winning person or group will receive a Samsung ES9 digital camera, 4GB memory card and case. 

Rules of the competition: 
• You can send us as many photos as you’d like, either by email or post. 
• The Closing Date for the competition is Friday 14th September at midnight. 
• A winner will be announced on Friday 21st September on our website www.thesmartenterprise.co.uk 
• All photos must have a completed competition entry form with them. 
• You contact details will not be shared with anyone but we may want to use your photos to promote ‘Easy Read’. By sending the photo in, you have given us permission to use it in this way. 
• Judges decision is final. 

Email your photos to laura@thesmartenterprise.co.uk or post your entry to: The Smart Enterprise, 7 Queen Anne’s Terrace, Leatherhead, Surrey, KT22 7HR 

Note: This competition is from The Smart Enterprise and not The London Organising Committee of the Olympic and Paralympic Games
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If you would like to contribute to the newsletter, please submit articles in plain English of no more than 230 words to info@familycarers.org.uk.  We reserve the right to edit the articles to fit the newsletter whilst retaining the overall information. Due to the number of articles we receive we cannot guarantee inclusion of contributions. 

NFCN is an umbrella organisation that aims to promote the voice and rights of family carers supporting a person with a LD. Its membership comprises both organisations and individuals but we cannot be responsible at any time for the views expressed by our members unless explicitly promoted by us.
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